March 19, 2003

TO:

Robert Griffin



Vice President for Student Services

FROM:
Andrew LaManque



De Anza College Researcher

SUBJECT:
VTEA 2001-02 Headcount Certification for FHDA

As discussed, since Bob Barr is out of the office, please find attached the VTEA certification for Vocational - Economically Disadvantaged Students.  These figures will be used for the Title I, Part C Allocation for 2003-04.  De Anza College had 3,771 students in this category in 2001-02 while Foothill College had 885.  The category includes students taking vocational courses that receive financial aid or other prescribed means of support.

Each year the Chancellor’s Office pulls data from the MIS database.  This database contains FHDA data extracts for each quarter.  Information in the MIS database is then merged with data from the Department of Social Services.  The result is an unduplicated headcount of vocational students that are considered economically disadvantaged.  I have reviewed the figures and they are consistent with our data submissions.

I have attached the certification for the Chancellor’s signature, which is due by Friday, March 21, 2003.

For more information on the process please see:

http://www.cccco.edu/divisions/esed/voced/grants/vtea_IC/03-04ICHome.htm
cc:  Bob Barr


CALIFORNIA COMMUNITY COLLEGES

VTEA Section 132 Formula Distribution for

Title I, Part C Allocation for 2003-04

CERTIFICATION

	District:  Foothill CCD
	District Total: 
	4656

	
	
	
	

	College Name
	Total
	College Name
	Total

	De Anza College
	3771
	Foothill College
	885


The above numbers are taken from Report 1, Categories of Unduplicated Headcount by District and College, Column 5, Voc Ed Disadv Students, Final Report dated February 5, 2003. 

The number of vocational education disadvantaged students reported above has been reviewed and verified, and I certify that the data reported are supportable by auditable sources.

District Chief Executive Officer




Date

Please identify below the district contact person for VTEA 132 data.

Name: Andrew LaManque
  Title:
De Anza College Researcher



Address:
21250 Stevens Creek Blvd., Main Administration
 Building




   
Cupertino, CA  95014







Phone: 
408-864-8777


  E-mail: lamanqueandrew@fhda.edu
Return form (with original signature) no later than 5:00 p.m., Friday, March 21, 2003.  

California Community Colleges

1102 Q Street

Sacramento, CA  95814

Attention:  Melanie Schultz

